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Ref. No. FFWPUI 2013-31 
To  : Regional Presidents, National Messiahs, National Leaders 
From  : FFWPU International Headquarters 
Date  : 1.4 by the Heavenly Calendar in the 1st year of Cheon Il Guk (February 13, 2013)  
Re.    : Launching Ceremony in Korea for Building Cheon Il Guk (tentative title) 

 

May the blessings and love of the Heavenly Parent and True Parents be with all regions and 

mission nations. 

This is to announce True Parents’ instructions regarding a “Launching Ceremony in Korea 

for Building Cheon Il Guk” to be held centering on all Adam national messiahs, Korean boon-bong-

wangs and those blessed in the 124 blessing group or earlier. Among those belonging to these 

categories, those living outside of Korea or those working at their mission field are encouraged to 

respond to True Parents’ directions and all participate in this ceremony which shall mark the 

launching of a new initiative in Korea.  

 

1. Name of event: Launching Ceremony in Korea for Building Cheon Il Guk 

(tentative title) 

2. Date and Time: 10:00 am, 1.11 by the heavenly calendar (February 20, 2013) Korea 

time 

3. Venue: Banquet Hall, Cheon Jeong Gung, Korea 

4. Expected participants:  

- All Adam national messiahs and Korean boong-bong-wangs 

- Blessed in the 124 blessing group or earlier, those who are able to actively engage 

in activities (Those who are unable to participate due to health reasons should report 

to the International Headquarters in advance) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chang Shik Yang 

International Executive Vice-President 


